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KANSAS CITY FED ANNOUNCES OFFICER APPOINTMENTS 
  
 The following officer appointments were recently announced by Esther George, president 

and chief executive officer of the Federal Reserve Bank of Kansas City: 

 Mark Boryla has been named assistant vice president in the Bank’s Supervision and 

Risk Management (SRM) Division, where he will oversee a growing portfolio of technology 

projects supporting national supervision and regulation efforts. Boryla joined the Bank in 2001 

as an intern in the Denver Branch’s User Services Department and has held positions in the 

Customer Contact Center, Audit and SRM functions. Since 2010, he has been manager of the 

SRM Business Solutions Delivery Department. He holds a bachelor’s degree in business 

administration from Colorado State University. 

 Nicholas Hatz has been named assistant vice president in the Supervision and Risk 

Management Division, where he will have oversight responsibilities for the Omaha Branch’s 

examinations and inspections field office. Hatz joined the Bank in 2002 as an assistant bank 

examiner in Denver, and he was promoted to managing examiner in 2009. He holds a bachelor’s 

degree in business administration from Nebraska Wesleyan University and an MBA from Regis 

University. 

 As the regional headquarters of the nation’s central bank, the Federal Reserve Bank of 

Kansas City and its branches in Denver, Oklahoma City and Omaha serve the seven states of the 

Tenth Federal Reserve District: Colorado, Kansas, Nebraska, Oklahoma, Wyoming, northern 

New Mexico and western Missouri. 
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